Minutes

Olympic High School PTA Minutes 

January 29, 2013
Executive Board:  President- Andrea Gardner, Vice President- Kim Washburn, Treasurer -Paul Gardner, and Secretary- Julie Newman
Board of Directors: Olympic High School Principal Bob Barnes, Staff Liaison - Mindy Eisele. Membership –open position.
The meeting was called to order by Andrea Gardner at 6:30 p.m.
In attendance

Andrea Gardner -President 

Kim Washburn -Vice President

Paul Gardner –Treasurer

Julie Newman -Secretary 
Carla Yenko – Membership

Mindy Eisele – Staff Liaison

Maureen Cervinsky - Librarian
Approval of Minutes -6:35 pm 
One correction to last months minutes indicating that Kim Washburn was the one instrumental in obtaining the staff lounge PTSA cabinets free from Brownsville school.  Minutes were then approved. 
Principal’s Report 6:40 pm
Mr. Barnes stated that he was pleased to have Mindy join our PTSA committee as our Staff Liaison and welcomed Mrs. Cervinsky for joining our meeting.  Mr. Barnes also noted that the staff was pleased to see how clean the staff lounge and refrigerator was after the rummage sale.  Mr. Barnes mentioned that each year for the past 3 or 4 years the teachers are provided a breakfast organized by Bill Macaras on a Friday before school the last week in March to support teacher recognition week.    Teachers will continue with this organized tradition.    PTA will provide our own teacher appreciation week April 29th –May 3rd. Each day PTA will do something special in honor of our teacher appreciation week.    
Treasurer’s Report - 6:45 pm
Starting balance December, 2012- $1167.85.   As of todays date current ending balance $2,260.75. See treasurers report for detail.         
Membership Report 7:00 pm
Membership remains at 71 members.  Received a couple more recently….Carla announced that she is resigning as Membership Chairperson and provided resignation letter.   She stated she would provide Andrea with membership history for Olympic High and continue to support when and where she can.  

Old Business 7:05 pm
1.  Rummage Sale – January 19th  - Kim spoke about PTSA’s first year rummage sale and how successful it was.  We earned $1,456.31 in sales.  We had good parent participation that stayed all day, Mr Clouser opened the school that morning at 7:00 am, That evening Bill Macaras swept floors and parents stayed to clean up.  Out by 4:30pm.
2. Barnes & Noble Book Fair – PTSA is organizing a fundraiser at Barnes & Noble in Silverdale on February 23rd 11-4pm, all proceeds to be given to Olympic high library.   Andrea and Julie met with Ruthanne store manager for Barnes & Noble to go over the requirements and guidelines in organizing a bookfair.  Barnes & Noble provides two large posters to be used in Olympic High hallways for advertising, the voucher with ID# templates for us to make copies to distribute.  Flyers for additional advertising and a signed agreement for participation.  Within the vouchers we will add each department to create competition.  All purchases (some restrictions apply) that include the voucher ID# including sales from the in store Starbucks will be included. We are organizing entertainment such as the Jazz Choir and members of the String Band. A Robotics demonstration, art and pottery will be on display.  Looking for other participants such as the district wide band competition w/solos we may consider.  Maureen mentioned her team could have a craft table set up over by the children’s corner.   Maureen will work with teachers regarding a wish list to see what is needed or desired in their departments.   Will email Carla and Mindy the voucher template for email distribution.  Those that come in the store without a voucher can be given a sticker (red dot) and the staff is trained to know they are a bookfair participant.  Nancy will publish the announcement in E-news.  Mindy will reach out to each department to seek interest in participation.  
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On February 7th 1:30 -3:30 the staff has their own departmental meetings PTA plans to reach out to staff and bring a cheesecake to share as inspiration for this event.   One department with the most vouchers listed with their department could win a cheesecake of their own. 
New Business: 7:30 pm 
1. Staff Liaison – Mindy Eisele will be PTSA’s teacher liaison.  She will report to us at each PTSA meeting on how we can support them throughout the year.  Once we have an idea of requests we can plan that into our annual budget. 
Golden Acorn/Founders Day Banquet – this year Golden Acorn and Founders Day Banquet will be held at the Kitsap Convention Center in Bremerton on March 22nd.  The themed menu is Asian cuisine.  PTSA motioned and agreed to sponsor 2 honoraries and two baskets totaling approximately $400 in cost. The theme for each basket will be “gardening and camping”  looking for basket donations.
Washington State PTA Golden Acorn or Outstanding Educator or Outstanding Advocate is based on criteria. Information should relate to volunteer activities, not activities for which the nominee is or has been paid. The requested information should not exceed one page for each of the following criteria: 

1. PTA Involvement: Within school community (Local Unit and Council) 
2. Non-PTA Involvement relating to service to children (community and statewide) 
3. Why this individual deserves statewide recognition as an advocate for children 
4. Personal Data: Family, hobbies, etc.   
Committee Chairs: 7:45 pm
1. District Parent Involvement Night - Mr. Barnes noted on March 6th at Fairview library from 4-5 Administrators from each school will be looking at the District involvement plan and how we compare to other schools.  Plan is to find more parent involvement in their children’s scholastic future for those in need interventional assistance.  He is looking for two volunteers to attend.  
2. Town Hall Meeting – Senior parents want to do a fundraiser at the next meeting on March 25th as proceeds will help support Grad night.   
3. Fundraising:  Concessions  - Andrea, Kim and Angela Catron of Brownsville school worked the last concessions on January 11th.  Need more participation.  
4. CKPTSA Council Report - nothing new to report. 
5. Foreign Exchange Program – Arla Sheppard asked for families interested in hosting a exchange student for either 4-6 weeks up to 15 -18 months.  
Upcoming Events: 

 
Feb.2…Tolo Dance 8-11:30pm

Feb.4…CKPTSA Council Meeting 7pm

Feb.8…Concessions 4:30-8:30pm

Feb.9…Sr. Grad Committee Comedy Night at the Cloverleaf $15 per ticket
Feb.20… Golden Acorn nominations due

Feb.19…Next PTSA Meeting 6:30pm

Feb.23…Barnes and Noble Book fair 11-4pm
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